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DAILY REPORT SUMMARY
TO:
Town of Addison





PROJECT:  Vitruvian Park - Addison, TX
16801 Westgrove Drive







Infrastructure Phase 1D
Addison, TX  75001-5190




PROJECT NO.: 99526 – 5

TECHNICIAN: Wade Geistweidt




REPORT DATE:       
WEATHER: Cloudy with moderate South wind and HOT


REPOR
T NO.:        


TIME ARRIVED:  8:15 AM





TEST DATE:  6-17-11
TIME DEPARTED:  5:15 PM

PROGRESS REPORT:


COPIES TO:
Clay Barnett






KLEINFELDER


DRAFT
	Wade Geistweidt with Kleinfelder continued observation of the Vitruvian Park Phase 1D project for the Town of Addison.  Austin Bridge and Road crews are foreman by George, and Andrew Harper. This crew consists of 4 people, 2 pieces of equipment, and numerous hand and power tools.  Austin crew performed general site clean up and also provided dust control around the Bella Lane and Ponte Ave Bridges while Scot Derr Painting crew applied the top and intermediate coats.   The painting crew from Scott Derr Painting arrived onsite at 8:00 AM.  This crew power wash the left Bella Lane arches to clean all dust and debris form the steel surface so they could finish applying the top coat.  Kleinfelder performed surface temperatures of the left arch with results between 78 degrees and 80 degrees at 8 AM.  This crew finished applying the top coat to the left arch and wanted to apply the clear coat to the right arch.  Scott Derr crew did not have the fugitive dye to add to the clear coat as called out in the plans.  Scott Derr crew superintendent Don Gandy argued that Carboline did not make a fugitive dye and they would not responsible for adding another manufactures material to this coating.  Kleinfelder call Robert Boswell in the Kleinfelder Austin office and asked him about this.  Mr. Boswell made several phone calls to Jeff Hunt of Carboline in Houston, TX to discuss this.  Mr. Hunt said they can recommend a product that is compatible with their products and Carboline will warranty the paint applications.  Loren Goethals of Carboline in Dallas, TX was also notified of this and is supposed to be helping Scott Derr Painting with this product.  Scott Derr Painting moved over to the Ponte Bridge to apply the intermediate coat to this bridges arches.  The painting crew mixed up the intermediate coat and then added PENETROL additive to the paint.  The PENETROL was added to help cover the roller marks in the coating.  The PENETROL product is not an approved additive to the Carboline paints.  This was discussed with Loren Goethals and the Carboline technical division.  Kleinfelder also warned Austin Bridge and Road about the painting with winds in excess of 20 MPH.  The wind speed forecast by the National Weather Service at the Addison Airport is South at 24 MPH with gust to 36 MPH.  Austin Bridge and Road and Scott Derr Painting choose to continue painting with the weather conditions as listed above.  








The results shown on this report are for the exclusive use of the client for whom they were obtained and apply only to the samples tested and/or inspected.  They are not intended to be indicative of the qualities of apparently identical products.  The use of our name must receive prior written approval.  Reports must be reproduced in their entirety.


